Appendix A — Region of Halton
M Haltgmﬂ N
.

Ms. L Musson, Senior Planper
Town of Dakville

1225 Trafalgar Road

Qakville, Onlario L6H 013

Dear Ms, Muyssott:

RE:  Removal of “H” Holding Symhol
Part Lot 16, Concession 3 SDS
58 and 62 Shepherd Road (Formerly 54 and 60 Shepherd Rd)
Town of Oakville, Region of ITalton
File: 7.1616,54, 54 Shepherd Road Inc.

Regional Planning staff has reviewed the above applicalion (o remove 11
advise the following;

Zoning By-law 2014-014 has holding provisions that have the following
upon application by the landowner, be removed by way of an amending,
to this provision wheu the following conditions have been satisfied:

1) That sufficient water and wastewater capacity is available for develop
been put in place to address any pumping station uwpgrades and improy
the Shepherd Road Pumping Station drainage area Water and waste w

2) Registration on title of a Section 37 as per the Planning Act; and

3) A Ministry of Envirenment acknowledged Record of Site Condition, «
Regulation 153/04, is provided to the satistaction of the Regional Mun

Regarding the first condition, Halton Region’s Development Project Me
wastewater infrastructare available to service the lands. The issue that v
development was first commented on was in relation to downstream cay
Station. At that time there were capacily issues at this s(alion and the pr
exceeded the firm capacity of the station. Due to this Halton Region re
placed on this development. Since that time, the developer retained a o«
station and working directly with the Region’s Public Works staff it wa
capacity issues af the station.

't he second condition relates to a Town of Oakville requirement.
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Reparding (he Iast condition, Halton Region is in receipt of a Ministry of Bnvironment Acknowledged Record of Site
Condition (RSC Number 222996) for the intended residential property use. This is satisfactory to address the Region’s
requirements in this regard.

Based on the above, Hallon Region has no objection to the removal of the Holding Symbol as it applics to the abave
telereneed lands.

Should you have any questions or require any addilional information, please contact me at (905) 825-6000 extension
7109,

Yours truly,

a A —
Amne Gariscsak
Planner

Ce: Lauriclle Brooks, Senior Planner, Halton Region
Ron Mackenzie, Development Project Manager, Ilalton Region



